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OUR MISSION 

To worship, learn and grow together in the knowledge of God and His 

Word.  We are then sent into the world to share Godôs love, teach His 

Word, and serve those in need. 

HAPPY NEW YEAR 2017 

THE SERVICE OF COMFORT 
AND JOY  

 

This special  service has been re-scheduled 
to January 8, 2017 at 7:00 pm. As we put 
away our Christmas decorations and move 
into the new year, we want to carry the 
comfort and joy we celebrate in these days 
into the challenges of days ahead. Please 
share this news with others who might 
appreciate the opportunity for reflection 
and comfort. 
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JANUARY 1ST, 2017 

We will have a single service at 10:00 for the first Sunday in the new year.  

We look forward to seeing you! 

 

SUNDAY SCHOOL ON BREAK! 

A reminder that Sunday School is off until January 8th, for the holiday!  

We wish you a Merry Christmas and a happy New Year! 

 

 

LOCK-IN WITH  LYO  

January 1, 2017 8 p.m.    

Our Senior High LYO will be having 

their annual lock-in on January 1-

2.  They would like to invite any of the 

H2H students who would are interested 

to come and join them from 8:00 – 

10:00 p.m. for part of the event.  

 



 

 

 

DEAR PARTNERS, 

One thing I have discovered that Pastor Robyn and I have in common is that we both played clarinet as kids. I learned to 

truly appreciate music as I took those lessons. To this day, as I try to sound out a new tune in my head, I imagine how I 

would finger it on the clarinet and what it would sound like. 

There were wonderful experiences of working together when the band became “The Valley Forge Patriot Marching 

Band.” Early morning marching drills – no matter the weather – the program had to be learned by Friday so we could 

march it on the field! 

Once football season was over, however, we became the “Valley Forge Symphonic Band.” That meant we became much 

more serious about the music. Band competitions were looming and we were always expected to bring back superior 

ratings! One way the band director (Mr. Petrella) kept us sharp was by individual playing of a randomly selected section 

of the music the band was playing. With the whole band listening, each person played the designated section on their 

own, under the director’s leading. To say those were nerve wracking times for me would be an understatement. You 

would move up or down the band sections as you performed in those trials. (I never got any higher than first chair      

second clarinet!) 

The reason I am recalling this experience from my life right now is because – beyond the anxiety that came with those 

times, there was also some grace. Our director was big on entrances (that’s beginnings for those non-musical people). As 

you began your solo test, it was not unusual to mess up. Mr. Petrella would just calmly say, “Begin again.” And so we 

would get another chance to get it right – even if it took several tries – there were always those words of grace, “Begin 

again.” 

So now we have arrived at the beginning of a new year. Mr. Petrella’s words come back to me this time every year – 

“Begin again.” We have a new chance to start from the beginning – leaving the past behind us, we venture into a year 

that is a blank sheet of paper. It’s 2017. Begin again!  Those words of grace are not just for the beginning of a new year. 

They are also for the beginning of each new day. Our Lord wants us to have a fresh start – to try and get it right this 

time. 

Of course, we will never get it all right! We are fallible and fallen human beings after all. But we have a loving and    

gracious God who never tires of bringing us a clean slate, a fresh start. 

So in what areas of life do you need a fresh start? Here’s your chance. It’s 2017! Begin again! 

 

With much love, your partner in the Gospel of Grace, 

 

 



Happy New Year friends in Christ, 
 

I would like to thank everyone for your kindness this December.  All of your prayers and well wishes 
before I went in for my gall bladder surgery have been greatly appreciated and deeply meaningful.  Knowing 
my family of faith was with me in prayer made the surgery and recovery that much easier.  David and I would 
also like to thank you for your cards, good wishes and gifts which been incredibly meaningful to our family.  I 
am especially grateful for your incredibly generous Christmas gift to me.  It is such an incredibly blessing for 
me to be a part of the ministry here at St. Luke’s!  Thank you again!   
  

Happy new year… It is such a wonderful sentiment, the idea of a new beginning in a fresh year.  That 

moment when the clock strikes midnight and ushers in a new year can carry so much meaning with it.  At that 

moment we are filled with expectations.  I know for some of you this last year was incredibly difficult and 

filled with sadness and that your hope for this year is that it will be better than last.  Others of you had a good 

year, things went as you hoped, and you are hoping this year will be just as good, if not better.  We have all of 

these hopes and expectations that we place on this new year which looks just like a blank slate for us.  

 But, as we know, whatever our expectations might be, this year will hold what it will for us and there 

are going to be times when it fails to live up to what we have planned or hoped.  Someone we love gets sick, 

we lose a family member, a beloved pet passes away… There are so many things that can happen in this world 

that can drag us down and make us think that the expectations we had for the year are shattered and beyond 

hope. 

 Just remember that some of the very items around our house came about through expectations that 

failed in their original form but brought about something else instead.  Just look at your microwave oven.  In 

1945 a scientist named Percy Spencer was doing research for the Raytheon Corporation working on radar 

technology following World War II.  While doing this research he began intrigued by the fact that the        

chocolate bar in his pocket began to melt.  He tried another experiment, then, with popcorn.  When that began 

to pop, he saw the potential in this process and the first microwave oven was created.  The expectations Percy 

Spencer had for his research did not turn out the way he expected.  But this change led to the invention of 

something that is now in homes throughout the world.  

 So, I encourage you, brothers and sisters, do not lose hope, do not give up. When something may look 

like a dead end or an unmet expectation might let yourself believe that this might just be God’s way of leading 

us to this future that He knows is in store for us.  For as we hear God say in Jeremiah 29:11 “For surely I know 

the plans I have for you, says the LORD, plans for your welfare and not for harm, to give you a future with 

hope.”  We have a promise from God for a future that is filled with hope. Disappointment and mourning and 

sadness will not be the final word for us, instead, God’s future is marked with hope, and He gives that hope to 

us, through the child we just welcomed at Christmas.   

 Happy New Year, my dear family in Christ, may your expectations, both met and unmet, bring you to a 

deeper knowledge of God’s great love for you. 

Blessings, 

 



 

DORIS LEZON played her first service at St. Luke's 

on Sunday, November 24, 1996.  Her God given talents 

went far beyond Sunday organist.  She was at rehearsals 

for choir, ensembles, instrumentalists, soloists, Alleluia 

Club, Sunday School, weddings, funerals, memorials, 

holiday services, Community Senior Living hymn sings 

and Remembrance services. There were uncounted    

planning meetings and rehearsals.  Through it all Doris 

kept a smile on her face and a song or more in her heart.  

"I'm game for anything.  What do you have in mind?" 

was a frequent comment heard. 

It has been a long musical road for Doris and her family.  

Her faithful husband, Paul, attended services when his 

health permitted.  Her brother and sister in law (Bob and 

Billie Sass) are members of St. Luke's. 

Doris has a full history of musical experiences. 
+ Sunday School Organist 
+ St. John's Lutheran Church 
+ St. Joseph Catholic Church 
+ Gasiorowski Funeral Home 
+ Olivet Lutheran Church 
+ St. Vincent de Paul Catholic Church 
+ St. Paul's Lutheran Church 
+ Fairgreen Presbyterian Church 
+ Maumee United Methodist Church 
+ Aldersgate Methodist Church 
+ Collingwood United Methodist Church 
 
When the old organ had problems Doris had a dream of a 

new organ.  That became a reality.  Doris has again been 

faithful as she learned a new instrument which we all   

enjoy every time it is played.  It is with heartfelt thanks 

that we acknowledge DORIS LEZON  as our organist for 

the past 20 years and together we say,                               

"THANK YOU AND GOD BLESS YOU!ò 



LADIES LUNCH CLUB  

The ladies will meet again in the new year on January 4th, 

at Sage Restaurant in Lambertville at 11:30.  

If you are interested in joining our lunch group, please give 

Judy Schreiber a call by Tuesday, January 

3rd/ 734-856-4235.  

All women are invited for fellowship.    

We look forward to seeing you there.  

 

 

PARTICIPANT SIGN-UP  

There has been a sign up for participants to volunteer for 

2017  ushers, greeters, lectors, sacramental assistants, 

counters, coffee hour, as well as snow removal.  Many 

hands make for very light work. If you are interested in 

volunteering, or have any questions with any of the jobs or 

would like guidance or instruction If you have any       

questions please reach out to the church office.   

We will be happy to help you and answer any questions 

you  might have.  

 

BACK FOR 2017 – THE FIFTH SUNDAY 

BASH!!  

They were met with great enthusiasm so they will continue 

in the coming year. Each time there is a fifth Sunday in a 

month (there are five of them in 2017) we will share in a 

single worship service followed by a fellowship meal    

hosted by various groups in our congregation. The first one 

this year will be January 29!! Watch for a sign-up sheet in 

the near future.  

ST. LUKEôS ANNUAL FINANCIAL       

CONGREGATIONAL MEETING  

 

St. Luke’s annual financial congregational meeting has 
been scheduled for Sunday, January 15, 2017 at 12:30 
pm. We will share in a chili cook-off prior to the      
meeting. Those holding funds in the name of St. Luke’s 
are asked to have their 2016 reports into the office by       
January 11. 

MEAL TRAIN FOR THE HOLMBLADôS 

 

Abby Holmblad, our Sunday School Superintendent,     
is in the hospital with pregnancy complications until   
possibly the end of January.  

A meal train is being organized to help out as well as 
childcare help. Our first date will be January 7th, from 
10-3. If anyone would like to participate with either, 
please speak to Pastor Robyn or Katy Roe.  

TIME TO TEAR DOWN 

 

Can you help de-deck the church? 

We will be taking down the Christmas Decoration and 
storing them away for another year. We will meet on 
Saturday, January 7 at 10:00 am.  Your help would be 
GREATLY, GREATLY appreciated!!!! Thanks! 

2017 FLOWER CHART 

Our 2017 flower chart is now posted in the side narthex 

and is looking a little sparse for January. 

Please take a look and see if a date works for you! 

 

ST. LUKEôS BOOK CLUB  

The book club’s next meeting is Thursday January 19th 

at 7:00 pm at Diane Paine’s home and will be discussing 

When Breath Becomes Air by Paul Kalanithi. All are 

welcome! Call Diane if you are interested!  



AGAIN WE SAY ñTHANK YOU!ò 

The Comforters generously sent 10 comforters to Guatemala with the 13 member     

medical/vision team in early December.  Those who live in the mountains were given 

the quilts. They were so grateful. 

Many of you donated Beanie Babies and Matchbox/Hotwheels cars for the children.    

We ran out of toys, so sad to see their disappointed faces. 

We will continue to collect Beanie Babies and cars for the next mission trip with Dr. Jeff 

Chapman.  There were over 2,000 people in many lines over the 8 day trip.  Almost 

1,000 received glasses which were collected by The Lions Club of Bedford.  If you have 

old glasses, sunglasses, reading glasses or children’s glasses, please consider donating 

them. 

Our daughter in law, Heidi, continues her trips to Guatemala for clinics and surgeries.  

Her next trip is February 1.  Diabetic test strips and monitors, prescription drugs are    

always needed.  If you have questions please contact Mary Jean Bell.                                  

THANK YOU SO MUCH!!! 

 

         

       
         Yours in Christ,    

        Mary Jean & Denzil Bell 



HOLIDAY HAPPENINGS AT ST. LUKEôS 

 

LYO CHRISTMAS PARTY 
THE TOLEDO SYMPHONY   

HOLIDAY CONCERT SERIES  

 

 

ST. LUKEôS SUNDAY 

SCHOOL PLAY  

ANGEL TREE  ELVES CHRISTMAS MORNING  10:00 AM. SERVICE  



 HAPPY BIRTHDAY!!!! 

1/1 Barbara Alexander 

1/2 Erica Lehr  

1/3 Evelyn Janick  

1/4 Sydney Delp  

1/5 Bob Sass  Baylee Canning  

1/7 David Ingall  

1/8 Jack Durivage  Ava Ingall 

 1/9 Jessica Myers  Mel Van Wormer  

1/10 Brennan Holmblad  

1/11 Michael Lawrence  

1/12 Amy Jo Vogel   Michael Walling   

1/13 Julie Bell  

1/14 George Webber  Amelia Johnson  

Naomi Bowlin  Christy Strable  

1/15 Jessie Karalfa  Lucas Hively  

1/16 Andrew Brewis  Jill Crary             

Catherine Canning   

1/17 Joel Paine  Charlene Trabbic  

1/18 Judy Wiederhold  Lisa Eaton  

1/19 Pete Abalos  Doris Galdeen          

Carl Holmblad  

1/21 Gale Galdeen  Hunter Stanley  

Cam Stanley  

1/22 Tyler Crary  Martha Quiroga  

1/23 Deb Davis  Jodi  Manore  

1/24 Ella Majerski  Ron Carena    

Wendy Glaser 

1/25 Allison Karalfa  

1/26 Sheila Abalos  Tanya diCiacca  

1/27 Gabe  Manore  Daniel Canning  

1/28 Douglas Roberts  Becky Bolander  

1/29 Spencer Lingle  Ed Brushaber  

1/30 Adam Johns 

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY !  

  

1/14 Carolyn & John Moody  

1/25  Marsha & Ron Dodds  

1/29 Heidi & Brian Joesten 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ALTAR FLOWERS  

 

January 1st — In Welcome of 2017 

by Erin Beard 

January 29th — In honor of Ed     

Brushaber’s 77th birthday  

 

 

 

 

WELCOME NEW          

CHILDREN OF GOD! 

Sora Mae Domigan  

And 

Maxwell David Skrzyniecki 

Congratulations on your baptism! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THANK YOU TO OUR   

SYMPHONY SPONSORS 

 

Bedford Pharmacy 

Rev. Ron and Judy Diener 

Lennex Realty Co., LLC 

Marjorie Achinger 

Monroe Bank & Trust 

Bedford Lions Club 

Lambertville Mini Storage 

Neal Hopkins Insurance Agency 

Terrarium Hair Spa 

Forest View Lanes 

Fred and Sally Georgeson 

 

Thank you to everyone who made the 

Symphony event a roaring success, 

from soloist, set up to tear down crew. 

reception, parking attendants,         

musicians, ticket sellers and St. Luke’s 

& St. Paul’s Lutheran Church for   

hosting the event! 



 CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

January 1st 

10:00 Single Service New Years Day 

8:00 P.M.– 8:00 A. M. LYO LOCK IN  

January 2nd 

10:00 comforters  

No God Works Meal  

7:00 Volleyball 

January 3rd 

6:30 Chancel Bell Choir  

7:00 Basketball 

January 4th 

2:00 Evangelism Meeting  

7:00 H2H 

7:00 Chancel Choir 

January 5th 

6:00 Women’s Bible Study Fellowship 

7:00 Volleyball 

7:30 AA/Al Anon 

January6th 

January 7th 

10:00 Meal Train 

10:00 Tear Down Christmas Decor 

January 8th 

8:30 & 11:15 Service of the Word 

9:30 Coffee Fellowship 

9:45 Adult Bible Study 

9:45 Sunday School resumes  

10:00 Family GiG  

4:00 LYO 

January 9th 

10:00 Comforters  

6:00 God Works! Meal 

7:00 Volleyball 

January 10th 

6:00 Executive Committee 

6:30 Chancel Bell Choir 

7:00 Ministry Team Meetings 

7:00 Basket Ball 

January 11th 

10:00 Luther Haus                   

7:00 Chancel choir 

7:00 H2H 

January 12th 

6:30 Stephen Ministries  

7:00 Volleyball 

7:30 AA/ Al Anon 

January 13th 

January 14th 

January 15th 

8:30 & 11:15 Contemporary 

9:30 Coffee Hour 

9:45 Adult Bible Study 

9:45 Sunday School 

10:00 Family GiG Service 

12:30 Congregational Meeting 

4:00 LYO 

January 16th  

10:00 Comforters 

6:00 God Works! Meal 

7:00 Volleyball 

January 17th 

6:30 Church Council 

6:30 Chancel Bell  

7:00 Basketball 

January 18th 

7:00 Chancel Choir 

7:00 H2H 

January 19th 

7:00 Volleyball 

7:30 AA/ Al Anon 

January 20th 

January 21st  

10:00 H2H Lenten Planning 

 

 

January 22nd 

8:30 & 11:15 Traditional Worship 

9:30 Coffee Fellowship 

9:45 Adult Bible Study 

9:45 Sunday School 

10:00 Family GiG 

4:00 LYO 

January 23rd  

10:00 Comforters 

6:00 God Works! Meal 

7:00 Volleyball 

January 24th 

6:30 Chancel Bell Choir 

7:00 Basketball 

7:00 Preschool Board Meeting  

7:00 Technology Meeting  

January 25th 

10:00 Luther Haus Bible Study 

11:00 Luther Haus Communion 

7:00 Chancel Choir 

7:00 H2H 

January 26th 

6:30 Stephen Ministries  

7:00 Volleyball 

7:30 AA/Al Anon 

January 27th 

January 28th 

January 29th 

5th Sunday Bash!!!! 

10:00 Single Service 

Fellowship Meal To Follow Worship 

January 30th 

10:00 Comforters 

6:00 God Works! 

7:00 Volleyball 

January 31st  

6:30 Chancel Bells 

7:00 Basketball 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Big Thanks to the Evangelism committee for getting 

the word out to our neighbors about our Christmas 

Eve worships and Christmas Day service.                            

We are saving a seat for you! 

THANK YOU! 

THANKS SO MUCH!!  

Pastor Frank and Pastor Robyn wish to express 
their heart-felt appreciation for the cards,       
greetings and generous gifts from the 
congregation over the Christmas     
holiday.  

It is a joy and blessing to serve as 
your pastors. 

THANK YOU!  

A giant Thank You to everyone for your lovely 

Christmas wishes and the gift card/ They are lovely 

sentiments and they mean so much. Thanks! 

Erin Beard  

DEEPEST THANKS! 

To the Luncheon Ladies Group:     

Many, many thanks for your bags of kind    
donations for me to deliver to the Veterans 
Hospital!     

You have helped me so much! 

All the Veterans are always so pleased and 
thankful.  Thanks for helping me spread the 
true meaning of Christmas to them! 

 

Siggi Deckman 

To Everyone who helped decorate and set 

up for the holiday, Thank you!   

The Sanctuary looked stunning. 

THANK YOU!!! 

Heartfelt Thanks to St. Luke’s for the gift certificate I 

received for Christmas and all the well wishes and 

love. My church family here holds a special place in 

my heart.  

Lori Neumeyer  

SO LONG 2016!! 

We have had an incredible year, chock full of different activities and uplifting fellowship. From our 5th Sunday Bashes 

to VBS, looking back to last year’s events shows that we did a lot together!  

5th Sunday Bash, Parent’s Night, Shrove Tuesday Pancakes, Skyzone, Trivia Night, Easter Egg Hunts, Blessing Bags, 

Flat Jesus on location, VBS Cave Quest, Camping 2016  at Harrison Lake State Park, Confirmation Retreats, Operation 

Turkey Sandwich, St. Louis Mission Trip, Confirmation, First Communion, Bible Blessings, Trunk or Treat, movie 

night, Noon– Year’s Eve, Godly Beauty, Habitat for Humanity Builds, Ladies Luncheon, City Wide Chili Cook-Off, 

Good Griefers, Godspell, Toledo Symphony Holiday Concert, Doris Lezon’s 20th Anniversary, Women’s Bible Study, 

Caroling & Cookies, LYO Taco Christmas, Senior Send off, H2H Pumpkin Patch, Adopt-A-Road, WELCA Retreat, 

Worship life retreat, College Student Black Cloister, Quilters, Bedford Beautification, Community Garden, BBA Trade 

Fair, Chancel Choir, Chancel Bells, Evangelism Pool Party, LYO Lock—In, New Councel Representatives...well you 

get the idea!   

Thanks for being a part of such an amazing year– we have done so much together and we look forward to 2017!!!!! 



HEALTH MINISTRY NEWS  

Greetings,                                                     January 2017 

Several items in the recent months from the Mayo Clinic and Cancer Prevention Newsletters caught my interest so I'm 

passing the highlighted versions of this news on to you. 

Weight gain is linked to too little sleep, this research from a New York, Columbia University Associate Professor. She 

reported that too little shut-eye can lead to overeating. She found that sleep, diet, and weight gain are all intertwined.  

This is how it works.  Tiredness leads to food choices of high calorie heavy fat foods, (poor food choices). This is fol-

lowed by increased weight and sluggishness – little interest in physical activity.  This cycle is repeated day after day 

leading to more of the same...increased body weight. 

Here is how the cycle works.  Persons who slept 4 hours a night versus 7-8 hours ate as many as 300 calories more but 

burned only 90 calories and being tired did not feel like being physically active the next day.  

 The biology noted that appetite hormones are altered with less sleep. Blood levels of ghrelin, the hunger hormone goes 

up and leptin, the satiety hormone goes down.  Rich foods (low fiber, high fat) trigger lighter less restful sleep. Caffeine 

and alcohol also interfere with sleep.  All of these factors again kick start the negative cycle of increased eating, too little 

energy, and making poor food choices. 

Some guidelines to aim for: 7-8 hours of sleep; limit red meats (use more fiber dense plant foods), decrease saturated 

fats often found in prepackaged foods; do 30 minutes of physical exercise/day, limit alcohol to 1-2 drinks/ day. 

Fruits and vegetables are naturally rich sources of dietary fiber and other nutrients which help mitigate the effects of 

aging in this article frailty.  Some of the nutrients in fruits and vegetables have strong anti-inflammatory properties.  Fi-

ber also protects against cardiovascular disease.  Nutrients such as potassium help preserve muscle mass and bone densi-

ty. 

Analysis of the data in this study confirmed the more fruits and vegetables eaten the lower the person's risk of tiredness, 

inactivity and slow walking speed.  The persons who ate three servings of fruits and two of vegetables per day reduced 

their risk of frailty by approximately 70% compared with those who ate one serving daily. So keep those fruits and veg-

gies coming for a longer healthier life and quicker step as well! 

Another quick note on two recent research reports advocating shingles vaccine.  Having shingles adds an over 50% in-

crease in risk of having a heart attack or stroke.  There is more detail to this brief article but what I found interesting was 

that taking an antiviral drug within 72 hours of getting a shingles rash (as is recommended) appears to limit the shingles 

related increase in stroke risk. 

                                                               Wishes for you all to have a healthy 2017!           

                               

Parish Nurse, 

Darlene Cook RN 



DATE/

TIME 

GREETER USHER SACRAMENT LECTOR COUNTER COFFEE ACOLYTE NURSERY 

January 1st 

 

10:00 AM  

Single  

Service  

   

 

 

Mayos  

M Steinman 

 

 

Mayos  

M Steinman 

 

John Warren 

S Tipping  

 

 

Cathy Bell 

 

 

Weiss  

 

 

No coffee 

Single           

Service 

 

 

Louise     

Hafemeister 

 

 

Nursery 

Attendants  

Needed 

January 8th 

8:30 

 

10:00 

 

11:15 

The Halters 

Nancy Paton 

 

Hallstroms 

 

J Sengstock 

S Tipping 

J Waidelich 

 

Hallstroms 

 

N Bowlin  

J Sengstock 

No Sacrament 

 

 

NEED/NEED 

 

No Sacrament 

 

 

 

(Waiting on 

List) 

Cooks 

 

 

Neumeyer 

 

D Chase  

 

 

Comforters 

Ethan/

Spencer 

Lingle 

 

 

 

Grant 

Yeager 

Nursery 

Attendants  

Needed 

January 15th 

8:30 

 

10:00 

 

11:15 

 

 

S Ressler 

 

NEED  

 

J Gephart        

B Steinman 

 

 

S Trevathan 

S Ressler  

J Waidelich 

N Bowlin/   

R Bristol 

J Gephart    

KCrammond 

 

C Bell 

S Emerson  

C Halter  

No Sacrament 

 

K Crammond  

R Bristol  

 

 

 

(Waiting on 

List) 

S Tipping  

 

 

D Chase 

 

L Bourn 

 

 

 

NEED  

 

Julian          

Biansco 

 

 

 

Cole Crouch 

Nursery 

Attendants  

Needed 

January 22 

8:30 

 

10:00 

 

11:15 

 

Merickels 

 

NEED  

 

E Beard 

ACrammond 

AStahl/SFye 

Warrens 

 

  NEED 

 

E Beard  

ACrammond 

Carol Halter 

Judy Bock 

 

NEED/ NEED  

 

NEED/NEED 

 

 

 

(Waiting on 

List) 

Georgesons 

 

 

B Cook 

 

D Chase 

. 

 

NEED  

Lexi/Mandy 

Hammer 

 

 

 

Owen Freker 

Nursery 

Attendants  

Needed 

January 29th 

 

10:00 5th 

Sunday 

Bash! 

 

NEED 

 

NEED 

 

NEED 

 

 

(Waiting on 

List) 

 

NEED 

 

 

No COFFEE 

5th Sunday! 

 

 

Sophie  

Ressler/ 

Jackie Fair 

 

 

Nursery 

Attendants  

Needed 


